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Bangor Women’s Golf Club 
Monthly Meeting 

July 5, 2018 
 
Members in Attendance 
Robin Ashe   Brenda Crosby  Jean Bridges 
Kathy Constantine  Shelley Drillen  Susan Payne 
Gloria Attenweiler  Marilyn Hughes  Kathy Anderson 
Jean Young   Carole Cook   Karen Bamford 
Hilda Wardwell  Sandy Meehan  Darthea Tilley 
Judy Richard   Liz Coffin   Claudette Amoroso 
Nancy Hart   Diane Herring  Susan Collins 
Terry Burke   Anne Pooler 
     
Thank you for your presence and participation at this meeting. 
 
Welcome:  President, Robin Ashe  
Robin Ashe called the meeting to order at 12:30 PM with the reading of a thank 
you note from Hilda Wardwell for what was done for her on Hilda Day. 
 
Reports: 

1.  Secretary’s Report:  Gwen Archambault    
Members who have email will get emailed copies of the secretary’s reports.   

Our website is:  http://www.liz44.com/bangorgolf/index.htm 
Minutes of meetings will be posted on the website and in The Monthly 
Meeting Minutes notebook that can be found in the Bangor Municipal Golf 
Course women’s locker room. 
Jean Bridges made the motion to accept the minutes from the May 31st 
meeting.  Carole Cook seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.     
 

2. Treasurer’s Report:  Jean Young 
The current checkbook balance is $3,202.79.  Diane Herring moved to 
accept the Treasurer’s report.  Sue Collins seconded the motion.  The 
motion was approved. 
 
The complete Treasurer’s Report can be found in The Monthly Meeting 
Minutes notebook in the women’s locker room. 
 
Sponsor Committee:  Jean Young and Marlene Viger 
We have a new sponsor; Gosselin’s.   
 

3. Tournament Chair:  Marilyn Rice (no report) 
 

4. Handicapper:  Sue Roberts  (no report) 
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5. MSGA:  Jean Young, our BWGC Representative  (no report) 
 

6. Special Tournament, President’s Cup:  Diane Herring  
Clarification of Rules for President’s Cup Play 

a. We play preferred lies just like regular Thursday tournaments. 
b. On hole #2, since this is a special tournament, we must play USGA 

rules and hit over the water.  There is no drop area for the 
President’s Cup.  If the ball goes into the pond, you must hit again. 
Following the rules of golf, the yellow stakes indicate a hazard area. 
Act accordingly.  At any point you can  just pick up the ball and 
concede the hole.    Keep in mind that you have lost only one hole by 
doing this.     

 
Thanks were given to Diane for painting and giving balls to 
participants in the President’s Cup Tournament. 

 
There is an issue with the posting of President’s Cup scores into the 
computer.  Should the scores be posted as HOME tournament scores or 
TOURNAMENT scores?  After discussion, Gwen Archambault made 
the motion that this matter be turned over to Sue Roberts, 
handicapper, and a committee which she will select.  Anne Pooler 
seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 
 
For the time being, scores from this tournament will be posted as 
Tournament Scores.   

 
Executive Committee Motion:  Robin Ashe 

During the Executive Committee meeting held on June 27th, the Special 
Tournaments section of the Standing Rules in the Member Booklet was 
discussed.   The first sentence states, “Member must have played in at least 
3 weekly Thursday tournaments during the past 12 months.”  We 
discussed this opening sentence.  It was our consensus to strike this 
sentence from the wording. 
 

Rationale 
We want no stipulations that prevent players from participating in our 
special tournaments, or from recording their scores on the ringer board, 
the chip-in booklet, and the birdie tree.  We want to encourage 
participation; not prevent it.  We have members who are still working.  
They may not be able to participate in our regular tournaments. but will be 
able to participate in special tournaments.  We want to encourage all of 
our members to participate as their schedule allows. 
 
Anne Pooler made the motion that the first sentence of the Special 
Tournaments section of the Standing Rules in the Member Booklet be 
eliminated.  Karen Bamford seconded the motion.  After discussion, 
members voted to approve the motion.  The motion carried.   
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Positions still needed: 

Hospitality Chair.  There will be no hospitality chair for the 2018 
BWGC golf season.   

 
 Club Championship Chair  

At this time, we still do not have a Club Championship Chair. 
 
The July Schedule 

On July 12 a tournament is being held at Bangor Municipal Golf course.  
Therefore, our play next week will be on Wednesday, July 11. 
 
July 19th our Thursday tournament will be held at Rocky Knoll at 8:00 
AM.  Please sign-up in the locker room.  The fee for the tournament with a 
cart is $25.00 to be paid at Rocky Knoll. 
 
July 26th is the Fifty Shades of Green Tournament.  Darthea Tilley 
and the Arizona Girls are organizing this tournament.   
 

Solheim Cup 
If members have suggestions for Team Names and Colors, please email 
Robin with your suggestions. 

 
Caring Connections Tournament:  Marlene Viger  
 
Website:  Liz Coffin (no report) 
 
Three-putt Jar:  Judy Richard (no report)  
 
Birdie Tree:  Kathy Anderson (no report) 
 
Chip-ins for June:  Carole Cook. 
 People receiving Chip-in golf balls: 
 Hilda Wardwell  Sue Roberts  Yukiko Bigney 
 Liz Coffin   Carole Cook  Jean Bridges 
     Kathy Constantine 
 
Old Business: 

There is a bookcase in the locker room.  The notebooks on it contain 
BWGC history.   
 
50/50 Raffle:  The raffle brought in $68.00.  Half will go to this month’s 
winner, Robin Ashe.  
 
Non-perishable Goods:  Tabled. 
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New Business: 
 Bring a Friend to any regular Thursday tournament event. 
  
Carole Cook made the motion for adjournment.  Anne Pooler seconded the 
motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:25 PM.   
  
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Gwen Archambault, Secretary     


